RadioLabour
Solidarity News
20 April 2017
___________________________________________________

Labour tells IMF and World Bank to end their job-killing policies
The digital work world is dominated by only six corporations
___________________________________________________


This is a RadioLabour news update recorded on Thursday, April 20, 2017. I'm Marc Belanger.
Two of the  financial institutions which greatly influence economic strategies and labour policies in the world are meeting this week. RadioLabour’s senior correspondent, C. Marie Ainsborough, reports
[audio: The International Monetary Fund – the IMF - and the World Bank are holding their spring 2017 meetings in Washington this week and the labour movement is calling on them to end their support for government austerity measures. The IMF is a global organization with 189 nations as members. Because of its role to help regulate financial crises it is enormously influential. The World Bank is also extremely influential because it lends money to developing countries. The labour movement is calling on the two organizations to stop their support for de-regulation and attacks on social protection programmes. Sharan Burrow, the General Secretary of the International Trade Union Confederation, said: “Rolling back regulations and tax-financed social protection are false solutions for addressing the problems of working people and will, in fact, worsen income inequality. Ms Burrow objects to the IMF’s promotion of labour market deregulation in several countries because they lead to a decline of standards such minimum wages, job protections and access to collective bargaining. While the IMF has announced its willingness to address women’s economic empowerment, social inequality and climate change, Ms Burrow said, serious progress cannot take place if the dominant message is about austerity and deregulation. The IMF and World Bank meetings are taking place in Washington April 21 to 23. This is C. Marie Ainsborough]
The newly forming digital world of work is being dominated by only six corporations and this has serious consequences for working people. That was the message passed on by Philip Jennings to a meeting of the International Labour Organization recently. Mr Jennings is the General Secretary of the global union UNI. UNI represents  20 million workers in more then 900 labour unions around the world.
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And that’s it. International labour news you can use. RadioLabour’s newscasts are available on its website, iTunes, Twitter, mobile phones, union websites and community radio stations. I’m Marc Belanger. Thank you for listening. And remember: it’s all about global solidarity.

